Minutes No.25: Alvechurch Parish Neighbourhood 

Plan Steering Group Meeting 

Date:

Wednesday 26th February 2014

Venue:
Hopwood Community Hall 10.00 am.
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Present: Adrian Smith, Mary Green, Tom Thurrell, Linda Allen, Patrick Riley, Dorothy Snaddon, Steve Lewis, Andy Humphries, Mike Dunphy (BDC), Maria Dunn (Wyre Forest DC)

Apologies: John Cypher 
1. Maria Dunn outlined the process by which Chaddesley Corbett NP has been written. They started the same time as us, November 2011, but were a funded pathfinder project with considerable support from WFDC. They consulted on vision and objectives in summer 2013, and in Autumn 2013 had a big event to consult on policy. They now have a draft plan (written by a consultant) and are about to go out to formal 6 weeks consultation in April. Maria emphasised the need for a clear timetable (especially for determining when the referendum can be held) and also:

· Ensuring all statutory consultees are consulted

· Having a full evidence base (use the DC for this)

· Promotion of the plan in the community

· Running key policies past key stakeholders and redrafting if necessary
· Doing the SA side by side as you go along.

In answer to questions from the group, she said:

· Best use of consultant is to write plan from our draft, getting the right legal wording

· Get BDC to help with conformity with local and national plans

· Consider using social media

· Response rate for questionnaires is commonly 10-33% in other parishes

· Turnout can be quite high for referenda

· DC can determine when referendum is and may not be able to do it when other elections are on

2. Minutes of the meeting of 15 January were agreed.  Under matters arising, Mike agreed to fix some dates in April for us to have two whole-day writing sessions at BDC. 23 April and either 16 or 30 April were suggested.
3. Next steps
Adrian asked all members to check section 2 of the Evidence Base summary to make sure their sections were complete and up to date, and had references to the fuller background documents used. Then:
· When we have the results of consultation questionnaires, write a brief report and accompanying letter, and reconsult with the statutory agencies.

· Draw up a simple project timetable with target dates – Andy agreed to draft before March session. 

· Look at options based on the sites Adrian has identified in Section 3 of the Evidence Summary, but using broad areas and alternative options (eg using smaller settlements). Have ideas about this before the April sessions. Options should combine several objectives, rather than trying to draw up options for each objective. (e.g. a broad area chosen for housing could also satisfy travel and environmental objectives).

· In the April sessions we can test the objectives against SEA framework then firm up the options and test them. We can then write high level policies

· This can then lead to a draft plan on which we consult
· Then the final version, possibly with consultant help
4. Finance

Tom confirmed we have an extension on the grant till December.Tom and Adrian were thanked for their work on this. In 2013-2014 we have spent £2213.10 and have  £4568.90 left. 

5. Alvechurch character statements
Mary gave a brief resume of Jack Hanson’s work, in draft form currently, which is like a detailed up to date complement to the Design Statement (Alvechurch village only).  Everyone was encouraged to revisit the Design Statement (on APC website), and it was suggested that a link should be put on AVS Facebook. 
The meeting ended at 12.15

Date of next meeting      Wednesday 26 March 2014 at Hopwood.

